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 THE LINK 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Welcome to another edition of The Link as we reach the 
end of another busy week. 
 
It was lovely to see so many parents/carers of year 7   
pupils who came to the Progress Evening yesterday.  We 
hope that talking directly with subject teachers about 
what is going well and what could be further improved 
was useful. 
 
Also yesterday, we hosted the year 6 Tag Rugby          
competition, expertly organised my Ms Dillon and       
supported by Joe Evans, Tate Crippin and Freddie 
Westall, some our fabulous year 10 sports leaders.      
Congratulations to St Laurence Primary School, Ludlow 
who were overall winners and well done to the other   
finalists from St Lawrence Primary School, Bishops Castle 
Primary School and Wistanstow Primary School. 
 
The work of the sports leaders is just one example of   
opportunities for our pupils to get involved in the wider 
life of the school.  We are pleased to be able to offer a 
healthy range of extra-curricular clubs, including sign   
language, Dungeons & Dragons and running club to name 
a few; we have pupils representing their peers through 
the House and School Council; Prefects, Bus Captains and 
House/Sports Captains make a significant contribution to 
the daily life of school and our student Health Champions 
get an opportunity to raise awareness of healthy bodies 
and healthy minds.  A busy school indeed! 
 
Enjoy the weekend! 
 
John Parr 
Headteacher 

Upcoming Events   

20th - 24th - Half Term - Return to school on Monday 
27th Feb 

Thurs 2nd March - World Book Day 

Mon 6th March - Year 8 HPV vaccinations  

Thurs 9th March -  Pathways Evening, 5-7pm  

Next week will be  

WEEK A 

Whole School Attendance 
from  30th Jan - 3rd Feb 

Caradoc 90.8%      Hazler 91.9%  

Ragleth 93.1%       Lawley 90.2% 

Year 8 HPV Vaccinations  
Consent forms have been sent out this week to year 8 
students to receive a HPV vaccination. Please can all 
forms be returned by Monday 27th February. 

Thank you. 

After half term we are looking forward to welcoming 
the Shrewsbury Town Foundation into school to work 
with our year 7 and 9 students on a wellbeing project. 
They will all have six sessions during PSHE lessons that 
will cover the following: 
1. An introduction to Mental Health and Wellbeing 
Diary’s   
2. Becoming more confident, building resilience and 
facing fears 
3. Dealing with stress, anxiety and adopting health 
habits   
4. Yoga and Mediation  
5. Dealing with emotions, building a positive           
environment and healthy relationships.   
Nature and Arts therapy  
  
The four key objectives for these sessions will be      
promote, prevent, prepare and positivity;  
• Promote positive mental health and awareness 
amongst young people 
• Preventing Low mental health in our young      
people 
• Prepare Young people with healthy knowledge, 
tools and techniques on how look after theirs and    
others mental health and wellbeing.   
Positivity Making young people feel more positive, 
empowered and in charge of their mental health. 
 
I am sure that it will be a worthwhile project for all 
students who will develop some new skills and      
techniques.  



Dangers of Vaping 
I am sure you will be aware of the use of vapes in society.  Whilst it is of course the prerogative for adults 

to choose to engage in vaping, for children, the law clearly states it is illegal to purchase or use a vape if 

under the age of 18.  

The reason I am writing this article is to share some quite stark and worrying information so that you are 

aware and can support our work in school.  Ultimately, to ensure children are not doing potentially      

significant harm to their body and mind through use of vapes.  

 In the pictures below are two vapes, these are the most common types of vapes that are seemingly 

available to children. The one on the left shows a ‘Gummy Bear’ flavoured vape specifically marketed   

towards youngsters, which contains the nicotine of approximately 40 cigarettes (2 packs). These are   

readily available locally at 2 for £5.   

The picture on the right is a vape which contains 200 cigarettes (10 packs) worth of nicotine (sold illegally 

in this country and locally for around £10) and I am aware that these invariably only last a couple of days 

if used excessively. The realisation that some of our children are potentially imbibing incredible amounts 

of nicotine is a serious concern to us at present.  

To give some context; nicotine is a naturally produced alkaloid in the nightshade family of plants and is 

widely used recreationally as a stimulant and anxiolytic. Nicotine is highly addictive and withdrawal   

symptoms include depressed mood, stress, anxiety, irritability, difficulty concentrating, and sleep           

disturbances. I am sure that you will agree, these symptoms will have an effect on children both in and 

out of school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In school we inform students of the dangers of vaping in both assemblies and during PSHE lessons. It has 

also been reinforced to students that the school site is a non-smoking/vaping site for both staff and      

students. Students are aware that they will be suspended if caught in possession of or using a vape (or 

smoking paraphernalia) in school.   

Please use this information to discuss the dangers of vaping with your child. We will remain vigilant in 

and around school in order to discourage our students from experimenting, using and ultimately            

becoming dependent upon the nicotine contained in vapes.  

Thank you as always for your support.  

 

Thank you for your support as always, 

Mr Longhurst 

Assistant Headteacher  



Please can students collect lunch passes for their PE 

lunch time clubs from the PE office at the start of the 

week. Students can then show this pass to enter the 

queue on first  calling.  

A reminder that students who cannot take part in PE 

should always bring a note and their PE kit to take part 

in other roles. 

PE Extra Curricular Timetable can be found here 

The PE timetable can be found here  

Sporting News 

Last weeks sporting results 

"Church Stretton took the KS3 boys rugby team over to Ludlow for a district competition on Wednesday. Although 

relatively inexperienced, the boys put up strong competition but lost their first game against Lacon Childe by 1 try. 

Moving into the second game, we fought hard and came out victorious against a strong Ludlow side. The last game 

saw us beat Bishop's Castle by a large margin. The standout performers were Harry with a hattrick of tries, Tristan 

leading the team from scrumhalf, and Denis for some massive tackles! Special mention to Charlie for scoring on his 

debut for the school." 

Upcoming Fixtures: 

15th Feb - U13 County Netball 

27th Feb - U13 Boys hockey 

Shropshire School Cross Country            
Championships 2023 

A team of 8 represented Church Stretton school in the 
county championships at Oswestry school last Saturday. 
The weather was cold, dry with a chilly breeze. 
The Year 7 girls saw a convincing win for Megan          
Buckingham and with fellow teammates Katy Preece, Evie 
Perry and Elin White they secured a fabulous second 
place in the team competition. Christoph Wilderer was 
the sole representative in the year 7 boys after a           
conservative start, he picked up the pace and finished in 
fine style. 
In the year 10/11 boys Thomas Wright-Smith (year 10) 
showed great determination to finish a tough course   
having had disrupted training due to illness. He will still 
be in the same age-group next year. 
The final race had two school representatives in the girls 
year8/9 race. Elsa Lovelock (Yr 9) started the race with 
blistering pace on the uphill start and spread the field 
instantly. Ruby Wright-Smith (yr 8) had a more              
conservative start but after the first lap was comfortably 
in the top 10 and looking strong. Elsa and another runner 
continued to pull away and Ruby made excellent progress 
through the field. Coming into the final 400m Elsa was 
secure in second place and Ruby had progressed into 
third with a small gap to those behind. Elsa claimed a 
great second place and Ruby third both girls have        
qualified for the English Schools Cross Country Champs in 
Nottingham in March. 
A fantastic team effort by all students involved and       
parents who came to support. Hopefully in 2024 we can 
get more runners and teams out representing the school. 

Sports Leadership News 
Yesterday we hosted the Tag rugby final for South   
Shropshire’s primary schools, after competing 
against 20 teams, the top 4 schools came together to 
play for their place to represent the yellow army in 
the county finals next month. Well done to           
Wistanstow, Bishops Castle, St Laurence, and St   
Lawrence. I am delighted to say that St Lawrence and 
St Laurence will go on to represent us. 
  
Tate, Joe and Freddie were the leaders selected to 
Ref the games – they were amazing, having to         
uphold and control some challenging decisions they 
did so with confidence and maturity. They made me 
very proud! Well done. See photos  

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/extra-curricular
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/attachments/ALL%20PE%20Timetable%20for%20Website.pdf


Sports Leadership Photos  

 





HOMEWORK 

CLUB 

In W1 

3.10pm to 4.10pm 

Every Tuesday 











Clara Powis 

Clara (Year 10) made a                 

stunning  puff pastry   

sausage roll circle! 











Autism West Midlands Professionals Update  

**Reminder** No diagnosis is needed to access the AWM Shropshire service and there is no formal referral route 
– parents/carers can self-refer by booking an advice appointment or contacting us directly.  Details for both below… 

 

Autism and anxiety – Friday 17th March 

https://autismwestmidlands.org.uk/events/autism-and-anxiety-webinar-west-midlands-17mar/ 

  

February Half Term events! 

• Teens Meet – Monday 20th February 10.30am-1.30pm Shrewsbury (All In Short Breaks opportunity, young 
people need to be registered with All In to attend) 

https://autismwestmidlands.org.uk/events/teens-meet-shropshire-20th-february-2023/ 

• Family Fun Afternoon – Monday 20th February 1.30pm – 3.15pm Shrewsbury 

https://autismwestmidlands.org.uk/events/family-fun-afternoon-shropshire-20th-february-2023/ 

Teens online club 

• Teams Together – Teens online meet up 1st March 6pm-7pm 

https://autismwestmidlands.org.uk/events/teams-together-fun-sessions-for-shropshire-youngsters-1feb/ 

 

  

• WEEKLY Teams Advice slots – every Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday 

For those would like some online advice we are offering this virtually via video appointments. Teams works well on 
mobile phones. To book a 45 min advice appointment with a specialist autism advisor please book via our shop 

  

https://shop.autismwestmidlands.org.uk/collections/events/products/online-autism-advice-and-consultation-
sessions-shropshire-county 

IMPORTANT – WE EMAIL YOUR TEAMS LINK TO YOU THE WEEK BEFORE YOUR SLOT, MAKE SURE YOU CHECK YOUR 
INBOX INCLUDING SPAM/JUNK TO GET YOUR LINK 

 

  

• Virtual Support Group for Parents - Wednesday Mornings 10am-11am & Wednesday Evenings 8pm-9pm – 
1st and 3rd Weds of each month (term time) 

Our online support groups meet twice a month via Zoom. This is an opportunity to talk with other parents, share 
ideas, and offer support.  

Please email:  shropshire@autismwestmidlands.org.uk 

 

  

• Dad’s Group – Monthly on a Thursday 7pm-8pm 

This is an opportunity for dads to meet online, share ideas, celebrate their children’s achievement’s and offer      
support to each other with a member of Autism West Midlands present.   

https://autismwestmidlands.org.uk/events/virtual-dads-support-group-west-midlands-mar31/ 

  

 

 

• Advice and support 

We also offer advice and support over the phone and via email. Parents/carers and professionals can contact our 
small team directly to arrange an appointment including face-to-face if preferable. 

Shropshire office         - 01952 454156               Email   shropshire@autismwestmidlands.org.uk 

Weds, Thu, Fri              - Emma Hegenbarth      07881109480 

Tue, Wed, Thu              - Dawn Lewis                  07706309382 

Thu                              - Nicola King                    Helpline                                    0121 450 7575 
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